LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION SOUTH AREA
FRIDAY 21 NOVEMBER 2008
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)
(Notes below)
Sue Faulkner, Area Improvement Manager
Gillian Brinded, South Chair

Managing Stress - presentation
Workshops
Eco school
Gifted and Talented update

UNICEF Award

Ethnic Minority Achievement Service 

SEPHA meeting 

Feedback from the EPHA Executive meeting 

Update on EPHA and Partners’ Collaborative
	New Headteachers welcomed 

Ian Barton

Plumberow Primary (previous Essex Head)

Jacqui Gosnold

William Read Primary

Jenny Haken

Millhouse Juniors (Acting Head)

Stephen Harris

Winter Gardens Primary

Megan Jenkins

Riverside Infants (Acting Head)

Gillian Jones

Waterman Primary 

Jen McGeachie

The Kingswood Junior School (Acting Head)

Peter O’Kane

Holy Family Catholic Primary

Lou Reck

Down Hall Primary (previous Essex Head)

Natalie Sansom 

Kents Hill Juniors (previous Essex Head)

Gary Soars

Edward Francis Juniors


David Walton

Holly Trees Primary (acting Head) 

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Stuart Overton-Smith
Glebe Juniors
Alison Blant                       Pitsea Juniors (off on a sabbatical!)
Jo Harper, Coast-Ed
Elmwood Primary

Louisa Sliwa

Monica Dimmock

Peta Ullman

Gillian Brinded 
Maggie Owens

	p 1 -2*
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Assistant Director for School Improvement and Early Years (not at South meeting)

	p 2
	Joint Area Review (JAR) self-assessment
	Terry Reynolds (not at South meeting)

	p 3 - 5
	Narrowing the Gap – presentation and discussion
	Debbie Holmes (Interim Inclusion Manager)

	p 5 - 6
	Issues arising from Headteacher meetings
	

	p 6 - 9
	Information – briefing papers
	Parent Support Advisers

Critical Incident Response information paper

Safeguarding Children and Safer Recruitment 

	p 9
	Key dates
	SOUTH meetings with the Local Authority officers at The Belvedere
· Tuesday 10 March 2009          

· Tuesday 16 June 2009               

Headteachers’ Conference  Thursday 19 March 2009     Stock Brook

                                                                                               Country Club

Annual General Meeting     Friday 3 July 2009, Marks Tey hotel 

Deputy Heads Conference   Friday 9 October 2009      Stansted Hilton



	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Autumn term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.


LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION SOUTH AREA

DISTRICT AND AREA MEETING
FRIDAY 21 NOVEMBER 2008

ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	Basildon/Billericay/Wickford District
	Rochford/Rayleigh
	

	Mark Abbott
	The Willows Primary
	Ian Barton
	Plumberow Primary

	David Bridge 
	Leigh Beck Juniors
	Sue Bridger
	The Westerings Primary

	Gillian Brinded
	SEPHA Chair, Abacus Primary
	Carol Bright
	St Nicholas, Rayleigh

	Pat Brown
	Ghyllgrove Infants
	Brenda Dalley
	Hadleigh Infant & Nursery

	Mabel Butcher
	The Phoenix Primary
	Monica Dimmock
	Glebe Infants

	Iris Cerny
	Whitmore Juniors
	Chris Eshmade
	Canewdon School

	Gillian Chapman
	Leigh Beck Infants and Nursery
	Richard Green (DH)
	Grove Wood Primary

	Vaughan Collier
	Buttsbury Juniors
	Robin Goodier
	Holt Farm Infants

	Simon Conrad                       St Teresa’s Catholic Primary, Basildon
	Megan Jenkins
	Riverside Infants and Juniors

	Lyn Corderoy
	Grange Primary
	Mike Jones
	Hockley Primary

	Melissa Eades
	Sunnymede Infants
	Stephen Keeley
	Holt Farm Juniors

	Tim Eastwell
	Lincewood Primary
	Lou Reck
	Down Hall Primary

	Jo Farrow
	Greensted Infants and Nursery
	Kate Mansfield 
	Hadleigh Juniors 

	Wendy Foster
	Millhouse Infants
	Caroline Miller
	Edward Francis Infants

	Jude Gibbon
	Ghyllgrove Junior
	Francis O’Brien                    Our Lady of Ransom Catholic Primary

	Jenny Haken
	Millhouse Juniors
	Gary Soars
	Edward Francis Junior

	Lynette Higgins
	The Len Wastell Infant School
	Barbara Spratt
	Great Wakering Primary

	Angie Humphrey
	Greensted Juniors
	Veronica Wallace

	Thundersley Junior

	Glenys Jones
	Fairhouse Infants 
	Castle Point/Canvey
	

	Huma Karim
	Noak Bridge Primary
	Dominic Carver
	South Benfleet Primary 

	Izzy Kruk
	Brightside Primary
	Dave Foxall
	Woodham Ley Primary 

	Hilary Luckman


	Quilters Infant
	Jacqui Gosnold
	William Read Primary

	Eileen Lynch
	Cherry Tree Primary
	Peter O’Kane
	Holy Family Catholic Primary

	Pauline MacMillan
	Oakfield Primary
	Natalie Sansom
	Kents Hill Juniors

	Jen McGeachie
	The Kingswood Junior school
	Shirley Tait
	Kents Hill Infants

	Sue Pipe
	Great Berry Primary
	Chris Webster
	Kingston Primary

	Harriet Phelps-Knight

	Janet Duke Infants
	Brentwood
	

	Debbie Rogan


	Wickford C of E Infants
	Phil Manterfield 
	Ingatestone & Fryerning Juniors

	James Rogers
	Vange Primary
	Ann Robinson
	Ingrave Johnstone CE Primary

	Angela Savill
	North Crescent Primary
	
	

	Rebecca Spencer
	Montgomerie Infants
	Geoff Slide
	Stock Primary

	Sean Tobin
	Merrylands Primary
	Stephen Southgate
	Downham CE Primary

	Andrea Woods
	Whitmore Infants and Nursery
	
	

	
	
	
	

	LA Officers
	
	In Attendance  
	

	Sue Faulkner
	Area Improvement Manager, South 
	Maggie Owens
	EPC Lead Headteacher

	Alison Fiala
	Primary Strategy Manager
	Mark Payne 
	4Myschools

	Robin Taverner 
	SIEY
	Jamie Wingrave
	4Myschools

	Keith Pullen
	SIEY
	Apologies
	

	Annette McGibbon
	SIEY
	Terry Reynolds
	Assistant Director for School Improvement & Early Years

	
	
	Pam Langmead
	EPHA Manager


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	SOUTH EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 21 November 2008

	

	1.         
a)

b)

c)
d)

	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 
Gillian Brinded (SEPHA Chair) and Sue Faulkner (Area Improvement Manager for the south) welcomed headteachers to the meeting. 
New headteachers in the area welcomed:

Ian Barton

Plumberow Primary (previous Essex Head)

Jacqui Gosnold

William Read Primary

Jennifer Haken

Millhouse Juniors (Acting Head)

Stephen Harris

Winter Gardens Primary

Megan Jenkins

Riverside Infants (Acting Head)

Gillian Jones

Waterman Primary 

Jen McGeachie

The Kingswood Junior School (Acting Head)

Peter O’Kane

Holy Family Catholic Primary

Lou Reck

Down Hall Primary (previous Essex Head)

Natalie Sansom 
Kents Hill Juniors (previous Essex Head)

Gary Soars

Edward Francis Juniors


David Walton

Holly Trees Primary (acting Head) 

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Stuart Overton-Smith
Glebe Juniors

Alison Blant                   Pitsea Juniors (off on a sabbatical!)

The following key dates were noted:

SOUTH meetings with the Local Authority officers 2008/2009 -at The Belvedere
· Tuesday 10 March            

· Tuesday 16 June               

EPHA Headteachers’ Annual Conference

Thursday 19 March 2009          
Stock Brook Country Club

EPHA Annual General Meeting

Friday 3 July 2009           
Marks Tey hotel 
EPHA Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference

Friday 10 October 2009   
Stansted Hilton

4Myschools
Mark Payne and Jamie Wingrave, from 4Myschools, attended a stand in the lobby at the meeting to give headteachers more information about this not-for-profit, fully-managed recruitment and supply teacher service for Essex schools. The business has been set up to try to address recruitment issues in Essex. The scheme is a social enterprise arrangement and any surplus profits (after paying wages and administrative costs) will be distributed back to schools or to benefit the community. This distribution will be determined by the Executive Board, which includes Mark Payne (director of 4myschools), and representatives from ASHE and EPHA.  
4Myschools can be contacted at

52A Moulsham Street, Chelmsford, Essex, CM2 0JA 

Tel: 08845 602 6915

Email: info@4myschools.org

	

	2.
	STRESS AND SUCCESS FOR HEADTEACHERS

A presentation by Jo Harper

Jo began with a couple of quotes about the negative results of being a martyr:

“Being a martyr is an extremely costly strategy in terms of stress, time and money. This kind of attitude sometimes becomes part of our stress reaction, albeit involuntarily, and only serves to exacerbate and prolong the stress as we become immersed in describing all that we have to do, or worse still rehearsing it all mentally, laced with a liberal helping of resentment.”
“so… although describing the hopelessness of everything we have to do may be suggested as cathartic, the truth may be that it simply serves to amplify those emotive aspects of our attitude to workload that cause stress.”
We might find ourselves saying:

“We’ll jump off that bridge when we come to it!” and

“Some see the glass as half empty, others see it as half full. I see it as too big.”

Jo suggested withdrawing and reviewing your own resources:

“When times are hard, look to what you have and what you do well at, and make plans.”

The Headteachers did an activity looking at their own resilience, grading this in relation to their:

· Sense of control

· Optimistic attitude

· Strong support system (work and personal)

· Ability to adapt to change

· Ability to handle unpleasant emotions

· Confidence in yourself

· Sense of humour

In addition, it was suggested that one’s state of health also played an important part in how resilient you are at any one time.

Suggestions to increase one’s resilience included being able to:

Reframe problems – view situations from a more positive perspective

Look at the big picture – how important will a particular issue be in a month/ a year?

Adjust your standards – set reasonable, if challenging standards; avoid a constant drive for perfection

Focus on the positive – take a moment to reflect on good things and your own positive qualities.

Jo spent some time looking at the different things that cause stress for headteachers:

Encounter stressors – divided into role conflict, issue conflict and interpersonal conflict

Time stressors – divided into work overload and lack of control

Situational stressors – relating mainly to unfavourable working conditions in the broadest sense – e.g, budget constraints, staff recruitment and retention, falling rolls, lack of appreciation and extent of teaching commitment

Anticipation stressors – divided into unpleasant expectations and fear

Headteachers had the chance to discuss a number of issues in relation to these stressors, and to share some good practice and ideas that have helped them reduce stress.

Jo stressed the importance of the “inner rudder”- remembering what values and vision made each person become a headteacher. She asked everyone to consider the characteristics that they feel make a truly great headteacher, thinking of values, communication, relationships and responsibilities. 

Finally she reminded everyone that:

“You cannot solve problems with the same thinking that caused them in the first place.”     (Einstein)
The full presentation can be found on the EPHA website.
	

	3.
a)

b)

c)
d)


	WORKSHOPS 
ECO Schools
A presentation by Elmwood Primary School
Gifted and Talented update
A presentation by Louisa Sliwa
Louisa gave the following update on provision for the gifted, talented and able children in Essex primary-phase schools.

Ofsted reports

· 160 primary schools were inspected in 2007/8

· 23 outstanding -14%

· 80 good – 50%

· 53 satisfactory -33%

· 4 inadequate -2.5%

· 34 had G&T as a key issue – 21%

Key messages from Ofsted were high expectations, a high level of challenge and a good match. The following recommendations were given to schools:

· Develop an ethos of ECM / personalised learning in the school

· Register of gifted and talented learners

· Report G&T learners on PLASC return

· Designated governor for gifted and talented

· G&T learners encouraged to join YGT

· Parents informed if learners are on the register

· G&T learners tracked as a group

· Classroom practice ensures challenge in lessons

· All primary schools should have access to a leading teacher for G&T

· Key roles –leadership and pedagogy

· Use of National Quality Standards to evaluate current whole school provision

· Use of Classroom Quality Standards to evaluate provision in classroom

· Enrichment opportunities

Resources available

· The Sky’s the Limit

· Leading Teacher handbook

· National Quality Standards

· Poster

· Classroom Quality Standards

· Posters

· DVD (due soon)

· Regional newsletters

· YGT information

· G&T websites - DCSF and Essex

DCSF booklets:

· Identifying gifted and talented learners-getting started

· Effective provision for gifted and talented children in primary education

· Guidance on preventing underachievement

· Helping to find and support children with dual multiple exceptionalities

· Looked After Children

CPD planned for Essex
· 14/1/09 Initial training for leading teachers

· 10/2/09 Leading teacher meeting – coaching

· 25/3/09 G&T network meeting

· 18/5/09 G&T Conference – Tim Ryland

· 4/6/09 Leading teacher meeting

· 16/6/09 G&T network meeting

· 13/10/09 Regional G&T Conference

· ?/11/09 G&T Conference – Christine MacIntyre
The full presentation can be found on the EPHA website.
Unicef Award
A presentation by Glebe Infant School

Ethnic Minority Achievement Service
A presentation by Peta Ullman
	

	4.         a)

b)

c)


	EPHA Executive Meetings

At the Autumn term meeting discussions focused on:

· An update on TASCCs and feedback of experiences from each of the Local Delivery Group representative headteachers

· The outcomes of the Essex Joint Area Review and the current performance of children’s services in Essex (report to be published in January)

· The introduction of Parent Support Advisers in Essex

· Narrowing the gap of achievement in Essex – how schools and the Local Authority make a difference

· The changes to the structure of the schools service – now known as School Improvement and Early Years (SIEY)

The full minutes of the EPHA Executive meetings can be found on the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk on the Executive Meetings and Local Authority Meetings pages.
EPHA Leadership changes

Dawn Dack, who has chaired EPHA for the last 2 ½ years, will be leaving headship in December 2008 to take up a new role for the Local Authority leading on the Primary Capital Strategy programme. At the EPHA Executive meeting it was agreed that Claire Claydon, the Vice Chair of EPHA will take on the role of Chair, at least until the EPHA AGM on 3rd July 2009. Karen Springett, headteacher at Milldene Primary and rep for Colchester West, will become Vice-Chair - both from 1st January 2009. Dawn Dack was thanked for being a strong and effective Chair of EPHA for the past three years, and it was agreed that she will be missed. 
Essex Clerks Association (briefing paper circulated at the meeting)
In March the Essex Clerks Association was formed and this group has been busy encouraging membership, writing briefing papers and developing the ECA website. This is a forum for all clerks, with information, guidance and the opportunity to share good practice and vital documents. 

Go to www.essexclerks.org to find out more about the ECA and the Executive Committee, for news items, briefing papers written for clerks by clerks on a variety of topics, and personal stories from Essex Clerks.

The Autumn term EPHA and the EPC newsletters were circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 

	

	4.

a)

b)

c)

d)
e)

f)

	EPHA AND PARTNERS’ COLLABORATIVE (EPC) UPDATE   
Maggie Owens, the EPC Lead Headteacher gave a report on the progress of the EPC during the Autumn term. She noted that she sends a half termly report to the EPHA Executive giving details of the work she has done on behalf of EPHA. 

Spotlight on School Improvement

Maggie reported that the first round of “spotlight” school improvement seminars held across the county focused on specialisms as wide-ranging as the creative curriculum, modern foreign languages, personalised learning, and forest schools. These were well attended and enjoyed by headteachers and their staff. 


The next two Spotlight seminars being held are in the following Areas:  
SOUTH  November 26th - The Unicef Rights Respecting Award and the Every Child Counts project    Glebe Infants & UHI, Rayleigh
A flyer for this event was distributed to headteachers at the meeting.

CENTRAL date to be confirmed in January  - Communication, Language and Literacy Project and the Making Good Progress Pilot.
Bocking Church Street Primary, Braintree  


Headteachers were asked to contact the schools directly to register their interest and to let Maggie know if any school would like to host a future event to spotlight their school’s expertise and innovative practice. It was noted that funding is available from the LA to support each event. 

Area Development Groups
A key part of the EPC drive for school improvement in Essex is the formation of Area Development Groups. These working groups, led by headteachers, have been established in the four Areas of the county to focus on local school improvement, and will work with the LA to develop strategies and solutions to ensure progress, change and innovation in Essex primary schools.   

The first meetings were held in September and the agenda included discussion about:

· the purpose and introduction of Behaviour and Attendance Partnerships in Essex primary-phase schools. A conference will be held in the new year to focus on this matter;

· school attendance – the impact of pupil absence and how to encourage better attendance;

· the first year of the TASCCs – how was it for you and your schools?

· Local Authority school improvement - support and initiatives.

Minutes of the Area Development Group meetings can be found on the EPHA and Partners Collaborative page of the EPHA website.

Sharing Data – supporting and improving Essex primary-sector schools

Maggie explained that, increasingly, there is a recognition by Essex headteachers that it is necessary to share data in order to improve our own practice and support other schools. This is already commonplace in the secondary sector, and heads regard it as a valuable tool for school improvement. EPHA and the Local Authority are working on a protocol to agree how best to share data, starting with information that is already in the public arena, such as Foundation Stage, KS1 and KS2 data. It was noted that the headteachers in the South have already agreed in principle to share data (termly meeting held in the summer term).
Leadership succession planning

Maggie noted that the NCSL has given around £65,000 to the Local Authority to support succession planning, and this initiative is being led by Graham Handscomb. Maggie is working with him to ensure that the funding is deployed effectively, and a number of Headteachers in each Area have been seconded to focus on succession planning and support, during the 2008/09 school year. 

Local Leaders of Education –joint NCSL/LA initiative

Maggie explained that the Local Leaders of Education Programme is about finding the best headteachers and equipping them with the skills and tools needed to work with colleagues to build capacity and raise attainment. A number of Essex heads have applied for this role, despite the relatively short deadline for applications. This will be an ongoing programme and there will be further opportunities for accreditation and deployment – the next deadline for applications is 1 December 2008 and there is further information on the EPHA website. 

Leasing arrangements for reprographics in schools

Maggie warned that a number of schools have tied themselves into expensive and potentially illegal leasing arrangements with reprographics companies. The Local Authority is investigating a number of cases and will issue advice to schools in the near future. 

Maggie was thanked for her report and for the work that she has done to develop and promote school improvement in Essex. The full minutes of the EPC Board meetings can be found on the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk on the EPHA and Partners Collaborative page.
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